
 
 

 

 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

 

 

Faculty of Philosophy, University of East Sarajevo has the honour to invite you to be a 

participant of the International Scientific Conference “Science and Reality” which is going to 

be held on 18th May, 2024 at the Faculty of Philosophy in Pale. The conference will be held 

in-person (online participation will be possible as well). We invite proposals addressing the 

following topics: 

 

 Research in France: (Inter)disciplinary approach 

 Innovations in teaching Chinese language, culture, and literature 

 Language and style of contemporary Serbian journalism 

 Cross-cultural communication research 

 Scientific potential of digitalization of literary and cultural heritage in the Serbian-

speaking area 

 Digital Humanities: Projects and technologies 

 Reception of contemporary Serbian literature in national and European context 

 Literature and contemporary reality 

 Modern tendencies in dramatic arts 

 A century of modern Serbian drama in Bosnia and Herzegovina 

 Cultural identities in the era of globalization 

 Anniversaries: 160 years since the death of Vuk S. Karadžić / 100 years since the death of 

Aleksa Šantić 

 Contemporary research in psychology 

 Politicisation of historical figures, events, and processes: Historiography through the 

prism of contemporary politics 

 Books, periodicals, and culture throughout history 

 Contemporary trends in librarianship 

 Technological absolutism and the idea of a world without philosophy (300th anniversary 

of Immanuel Kant’s birth) 

 Media, politics, and reality 

 Cultural development and social obstacles 



 Violence – forms and preventive action 

 New trends in upbringing, education, and teaching 

 Pedagogy - past, present, future 

 Geography and reality 

 

 

 
We kindly ask You to apply for the participation and send the title of your paper (along with a 

brief elaboration) via email to the following address: skup.2024@ff.ues.rs.ba, by 30th April, 

2024, at the latest. Admission of Your application will be confirmed via email and it will be 

sent to the address from which the application had been sent. Authors whose papers get 

accepted will receive the paper acceptance notice.  

      The working languages of the conference are Serbian, English, French, Russian, Chinese, 

Greek. 

 

 
Nota bene: 

 

1. Applications which arrive after the deadline will not be considered. 

2. Only the applications by authors with scientific affiliations will be considered. 

3. Papers can be submitted individually or as co-authorship (two authors at most). 

4. All the papers will be revised by two reviewers. Papers which do not receive two 

positive reviews will not be published. 

Important dates: 
 

30th April, 2024 - application deadline  

10th May, 2024 - paper acceptance notice  

18th May, 2024- scientific conference 

30th September, 2024 - paper submission deadline 

 

 

 

Kind regards,  

ORGANISING COMMITTEE 

mailto:skup.2024@ff.ues.rs.ba,

